Merryville Park Community Association – DP 270008
Minutes for the General Meeting

Held on Monday 2nd May 2016 - 7:30pm - at Murrumbateman Country Inn

Attendees
David Stone, Judy Stone, David Manolas, David Hogg, Alan Walker, Marlies Muscat, Leith Wintour, Maggie McDougall, Jemma Rice, Marion Howe, Richard Howe and Marc Blackmore.
Apologies 

Andrew Muscat, Felicity and Chris Webb, Lisa Pluis, David and Lesley Bray, Judy and Greg Breen, Alyson and Simon Hill.
Meeting opened at 7:35pm by Chairperson – Richard Howe.

Minutes were sent out from previous General Meeting.

Minutes from previous meeting with the correction of two typos were accepted by Maggie McDougall and seconded by Alan Walker. 
Chairperson’s Report - Richard Howe

Welcome and thank you all for coming to this General meeting of Merryville Park Community Association. 

Since the last meeting in February our water meters have been read and the 2 lots using in excess of the 250,000 litre annual allotment have been notified to look into their consumption. We have also had to fix 2 significant leaks in our water system in Grevillia and Lakeview since our last discussion. 

This water meter readings, 24 months since our last reading, has identified a number of meters which we will need to replace, checked for their accuracy plus numerous meter covers (concrete and plastic) which need to be repaired or replaced. The Executive with the Committee members will look to come up with costed plan to fix our infrastructure.  Overall I thought it was a successful exercise, thanks to our volunteer meter readers. 

We have been busy over the last few months, significantly cleaning up the areas around our main dam (dam 2) plus dam 3, burnt the clippings we dumped near Dam 2 and at Andrew and Jemma Rice’s (thanks) and finally finished the refurbishment of the fantastic new look Front Entrance! Many thanks to those community minded individuals that continue to front up and help out. We will need to work on building a strategy to find more help to make sure our Estate continues to be as neat and tidy as it is now.

With the winter months upon us, less mowing and maintenance to be done it’s probably a good time to stay indoors. The only significant work we need to complete is the meter pit near Dam2. Marc is getting a special lid built to secure and make safe the work he has already done. We will add a little concrete and backfill over the coming months.

I continue to write to Council and our local Councillors on a range of topics from Scrubby Lane, potential Community Grants for dredging the main dam, replacing or providing new signage and whatever we need to have addressed.

Levy notices have also been sent out but Marc will talk to that more in the Treasurer’s report.

Chairperson report accepted by David Manolas and seconded by David Hogg.
Treasures report – Marc Blackmore
1. Since last meeting in February we have had $11,023.62 of expenses, including insurance, electricity, slashing, water leak repairs, and capital works 

2. We have $16,422.35 in the Investment account, & $5,417.39 in the Cheque acc, $21,839.74 in total. 

3. 55 levy notices issued on 1st April 2016. 22 are currently outstanding including, 2 multiyear debtors adding up to $3,570. 

4. Sinking fund value should be $22,609 for 2016. Currently we have $16,421.55 in cash and $3,570 aged debt making up the balance of $19,991. 

5. 2016 Capital works refurbishing the front entry so far has spent $3,350 and dam 2 meter $1,900 to date.

Treasurer report accepted by Leith Wintour and seconded by Jemma Rice.
Water Report – Marc Blackmore
1. Dams are extremely low, Still demand on water, Dam 2 pump is only pumping 3 times a week due to dam levels

2. Slow Leak repaired Lakeview Dr near Lot 21 in March

3. Issues with automating Dam 2 pump, electrician working on it, controller will need to be sent away which will be done in winter when dam pump is not in use.

4. Meter now installed on Dam 2 pump, meter pit is 75% complete, need to manufacture lid and backfill

Meter readings undertaken including a survey of pit lids.  A number of pit lids need to be replaced.  Marc read the meters again today.
Water report accepted by Marion Howe and seconded by David Manolas.
Email Correspondence 
· Invoices for mowing services

· Electricity and Insurance Bills

· Levies

· Working Bees

· Meeting Apologies

· Water Usage

· General notifications/Admin
· Submission for options to put back the original Estate infrastructure
Business arising from previous minutes

· Request for volunteers to come forward to assist with water meter readings.  - Actioned
· Front entrance painting – volunteers needed including Jemma’s children and Maggie. - Actioned
· If an alternate mowing contractor quote is required - Alan and Val Walker have offered to walk people around Estate when required. - Yet to be arranged

· Look at options to put back the original Estate infrastructure that has not been replaced once damaged from previous years. 
· Taking into consideration keeping access available to the Fire Brigade, and other local users of the Estate. - Options currently being looked into.
· Alan offered to chase up with a senior person in the rural fire brigade to take a look and provide feedback for what access they may need to the Estate via Scrubby Lane in particular where there was previous infrastructure. - Actioned
· Dredging of main Dam 2

· Check to see if there is any funding for dredging to provide a local water source for the Fire Brigade. Richard already wrote to Greg Butler to see if there is any community funding. - Awaiting a response.
General Business
· Dam 2 Meter box will have the box covered up with a lid.  It was discussed about putting metal poles around it for horses and mowing.  David Hogg mentioned about mud coming through the meter. In discussion it was suggested that the tanks be cleaned out before meters are done, due to silt build up.

· Advised that we will go back to annual meter readings for the Estate.
· Thanks to Felicity for arranging to have the African Love grass sprayed.

· Mowing Acacia Way – see if we can get that kept in the mowing contract. 

· Discussed how to get more lot holders to attend the meetings.  Perhaps having guest speakers to attend. Contact Landcare  – Richard to chase up.

· Macintosh – front of Estate –  we will do a cleanup for the 2 lots of our Estate on this road 109 and 111.
· Richard advised that the No through signs are on their way for the Estate.
· Maggie mentioned that the tip rubbish is blowing into the lane and Estate. - Richard to mention this to Council.
· Jemma mentioned that trees are dropping limbs around the place and to be aware.

· A lot got done in the last community working bee for the front entrance and cleaned up a number of trees. 

· Jemma and all in attendance at the meeting agreed how great the front entrance and the whole Estate looks overall.
· Alan mentioned he does a general tidy up of the Estate on his walks, picking up plastic bags and the like.
Meeting Closed at 8:54pm.
Next meeting will be held on Monday 1st August 2016 at 7:30pm at Murrumbateman Country Inn.

Estate Website

http://www.mvpca.org 

Email Contacts
General        –  general@mvpca.org
Chairperson –  chairperson@mvpca.org
Treasurer     –  treasurer@mvpca.org
Secretary     –  secretary@mvpca.org
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